From the Desk of: J Petter Turnquist CPA





  Business Administrator WCSD

Memorandum:

2005-2006 Financial Information
For the Warren County School District Finance Committee Meeting I have provided updated Financial Information which includes the majority of Year End Adjusting Journal Entries provided to the school district by our external auditors: Root, Spitnas & Smiley, Inc. Our auditors conducted field work commencing September 18, 2006 through and including September 21, 2006.
Significant diligence has been performed in reviewing and entering these entries that numbered over 500 line items.

Please be advised that as a result of converting from the AS400 System with its unique account numbers to a new accounting system, with its own idiosyncrasies, modified business unit numbers, and new account numbers; there remains system clean up work that includes creating a number of new accounts and BUN numbers, reclassifying auditor journal entries (posted to temporary accounts) and performance of a final reconciliation prior to completion of the AFR (Annual Financial Report) with PDE.
The Warren County School District’s Auditors have scheduled an additional 2 days of field work on October 4th & 5th to conduct final review of their Audit.

Although the majority of adjustments have been made, please be advised that some reallocation of existing balances and some additional Journal Entries will occur prior to final completion of the Financial Statements for the Fiscal Year Ended June 30, 2006.

Respectfully Submitted:

J Petter Turnquist CPA

Business Administrator

September 24, 2006
